Minutes of the normal meeting of Templeton Community Council
Held on 21st September 2023
Present: Cllrs Jason Jennings (Chair), Barbara Priest, Elwyn Morse, Kathrin Williams, Liz Burns, Jane Ashbridge, Peter Morgan, Mark Simpkins. 
Cllr Jennings welcomed everyone to the meeting.
1) To accept apologies for absence.  There were no apologies received.

2) To disclose personal and prejudicial interests in the items listed below.  There were no interests declared.

3) Questions from members of the public regarding items on the agenda. There were no questions received. 

4) To sign the minutes of the previous meeting. The minutes of the meetings on 20th July and 10th August had been previously circulated. They were agreed as correct, and were duly signed by the Chairman.

5) To report on matters arising from previous minutes and decide further action as required:

Storage on the Green. It was planned to meet on 14th October to put in some time on this. 

Insurance clarifications. These had now been completed. 

6) New items of business:

Play Park surfacing. The agreed contractor was due to start work on the resurfacing in the next week. Regarding the reported adjacent dangerous trees, no response had been received from Ateb and no work seemingly done. The Clerk was asked to again contact Ateb to get the tree issue resolved. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Remembrance 2023. It was agreed which wreaths to purchase and provide. It was also agreed to aim to reduce or remove plastic from this item in future for environmental reasons, accepting that the wreaths might not be available on display as long as usual in future years. 

Fireworks and bonfire event. It was agreed to hold the event on Sunday 5th November. Purchase of fireworks and the budget for it was agreed. There would be a barbeque and refreshments available. Templeton School would be asked to help by providing safety support and also would manage the bucket collection. 

Santa event. It had been agreed last year to hold this again because it had been so successful. It would be on Friday 15th December, with light refreshments available, and a grotto for Santa. The expenditure for this was agreed.

Website changes. The Clerk had previously circulated information about changes to the terms and conditions for the website – it could no longer be provided free by the hosting company. Prices for potential supply by others had been sought and the current provider was good value for money. After discussion it was agreed to contract on a monthly basis for the basic package that was available from the supplier. 

Village bus shelter. A funding application had been submitted for a grant, and the decision was expected soon. 

Templeton Together – correspondence. This was acknowledged and the benefits of working together agreed. The alcohol licence request for November received as agreed. 

Knights Way route – correspondence from Amroth CC. This was supported – Cllr Ashbridge would be this Council’s representative on the working party. 

7) Items of correspondence
· Notice of firing – Templeton Airfield. This had been previously noted.
· One Voice Wales training. This was noted.
· Pembrokeshire press release on environmental crime measures. It was noted and supported as a good measure.
· PCC – decision on the bridleway between Cold Blow and Tanners Lane. This was noted.

8) County Councillor’s report. Cllr Morse stated that he continued to press for improvements at the Boars Head junction, which were scheduled for the coming financial year. 

9) Financial statement and bank reconciliation – Council main and reserve accounts. 
Bank statement for main account £25,018.65 as at 17th September 2023
Reserves account £3,066.60 as at 17th September 2023. 
       Income banked, payments made and income received as per attached bank reconciliation.

Income received:	PCC – Precept second tranche - £5933.00,   1* licence application - £20.00
			TCHT – invoicing for 2nd quarter recharge due at end of month.	
Current/anticipated invoices:    
			Caretaker – salary for August, September
			HMRC – tax for August, September
			Clerk – salary and expenses for August, September
			Promow - grass cutting second quarter - £777.50
			OVW – training (IT social media and websites) - £30.00
			TCHT – for use of Hall for fundraisers - £170.00
			Royal British Legion – wreaths - £96.00

The above expenditure was unanimously agreed.
10) Planning. 
23 /0388/PA. Change of use from a current guest house to a children’s care home. Creation of new link between main house and annex and associated works. Cross Villa, Templeton. SA67 8SL. Application received 10-8-2023. 
This was discussed in detail, and it was agreed to oppose the application for multiple reasons: lack of suitable outside space for the children; lack of parking for staff on site e.g. at shift change; unsuitable boundaries to neighbouring properties – privacy issues; lack of safe footpath access around facility outside and to any of existing public play areas; general safety concerns at that junction, which this Council has been raising with PCC for years. 

11) Councillors’ reports and matters for next meeting. 

Cllr Burns requested that a letter of thanks to GD Harries for the defibrillator in Cold Blow be sent. This would be done. 
Concerns were raised again about the lack of planning for a development in the south of the village. This would be raised with the planning and enforcement section. 
The Council were informed of upcoming Templeton Together events, and a request received from them for a toilet sign for the door from the Hall. This would be provided. 
Concerns had been raised about the lack of maintenance on the Pitch Lane and Peters Finger footpath, meaning it was overgrown. This would be raised with PCC.  

12) Next meeting. 
The next normal meeting was agreed to take place on Thursday 19th October 2023, starting at 7.30pm.

Cllr Jennings then thanked everyone for attending the meeting. 

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9.25pm.
